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Sally Munk

From: Sohan Fernando <Sohan.Fernando@safework.nsw.gov.au>
Sent: Monday, 7 February 2022 10:57 AM
To: Sally Munk
Cc: Troy Stephens
Subject: RE: Request for Advice - Simosa Bitumen Facility, Port Kembla - Request for Input to 

SEARs

Hi Sally, 
 
Thanks for your e mail requesting input to the SEARS for the proposed Simosa Bitumen Facility, Port Kembla. 
 
In addition to the requirements prepared by the DOP hazards team, SWNSW suggests that the following should be 
addressed in the EIS. 
 
1. The EIS and PHA should identify/outline the safety related measures and controls to be included in the design and 
operating procedures to ensure that the risk to people are reduced to So far as is reasonably practicable  to comply 
with the requirements of the Work Health and Safety(WHS) Act 2011 and Regulation 2017. See Sections 17,18 and 
19 of the WHS Act 2011. 
 
2. The proponent should include in the EIS, that the bitumen unloading pipeline and the dangerous good quantities 
will be notified to the Dangerous Goods and Explosives team of Safework NSW as required under Chapter 7 of the 
WHS legislation.  Clauses 389, 390 and 391 in particular. 
 
Regards 
 
 
Sohan Fernando 
Senior Safety Analyst - Major Hazard Facilities 
Chemicals, Explosives and Safety Systems 
SafeWork NSW 
Better Regulation Division, Department of Customer Services 

p:  02 8867 2747 

e:  sohan.fernando@ safework.nsw.gov.au | www.safework.nsw.gov.au 
Level 21, 4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street, Parramatta NSW 2150 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


